CKCSCNENY Meeting  

December 9, 2018

CAROL BROUGHT the meeting to order at 1:29.

Attendance by sign in sheet:

Officers:

Carol Rose, President

Darlene Petralia, Secretary

Pat Hicks, Treasurer

Barbara Ioia

Lynn Beman

Mary Lou Falco

Members:

Sharon Shave

Wes Shave

Amy Cox

Jill Darling

Laura Calabrese

Pat Reilly

Nick Petralia

Greta Smith

Bill Smith

Suzanne Druger

Eva Melia

Carol asked for a motion to approve the minutes of the July 15th meeting.  Barbara so moved, Mary Lou seconded the minutes were approved as written.

Presidents report:  Carol welcomed the members and mentioned that she couldn’t wait until our Holiday meeting & banquet in January.  Carol announced the nominating committee as:  Mary Lou Falco, Chair.  Amy Cox & Laura Calabrese make up the committee.

Vice President -  None, John was absent

Treasurer -   Pat reported that our total balance is about $15,000 after all insurances were paid.  She reported that we made $2,497 on the specialty after all expenses were paid.  She passed around a copy of the break down on the Specialties  from 2012 to 2018.  She noted that we made $960 on the hair dryer raffle.  It was decided we would do it again.  Bill & Greta will watch for sales on it.

She told us about her harrowing experience with a computer crash that meant she had to recreate all the club records from her flash drive back ups.

Greta gave Pat $300 from antler sales.

Pat reported that we broke even on the heart clinic.  

Secretary - No printed correspondence.  All emails are passed on as they come in.  

Darlene brought up the ACKCSC Annual and encouraged participation.  She mentioned the National in Cape Cod this year.  Mentioning these two things as ways to support our parent club.

Darlene brought up the Pet Expo in Albany and recommended that we look into taking a booth there next year.  It was decided that we would ask Carrie about it as she was attending this year.

Darlene asked about whether we wanted to ask David Frei to be our auctioneer again.  After some discussion, Lynn moved that we ask him and Laura seconded.  The motion passed.  Darlene will contact him.

Committee Reports - 

Membership - Pat reported Diane Abbruzzese has applied for membership.  She is sponsored by Carol and Eva.

Hospitality - Amy reported that everything is set for our Holiday party.  

Specialty - 

Hospitality - Amy & Laura will have more to report at the next meeting.

Sharon agreed to chair obedience again and noted that the participants really liked the vendor bucks for trophies. 

Old Business -

The SM lecture was a huge success.  Dr. Sophia declined to share her notes, but agreed to share her sources.  Lynn hopes to get them once her computer is up and running.

New Business -

There was general discussion on ways to appeal to pet people and encourage participation.  Some things brought up were club events such as lure coursing, agility, a trip to the new dog museum, etc.  Suzanne will look into a facility near her in Syracuse.  Perhaps a trip there for lure coursing, agility.  Make it a picnic.  

Dog museum trip - Lynn offered to contact the museum and Laura agreed to do the transportation arrangements and sign up.  It was decided that May would be the perfect time.  Greta moved that we have Lynn and Laura arrange the trip.  Amy seconded and the motion passed

Good & welfare - 

Amy’s Darla is Good Citizen

Jill has five puppies three weeks already 

Pat R.  Holly is now doing School Pet Therapy regular visits.  

Bill & Greta - Bill and Axl  took breed & a group two in Springfield.  

Eva - puppies are all in good homes.  

Wes & Sharon lost Magic.   Wes had an adventure taking a 50ft. sail boat  down to Florida and hit two gale force storms.  

Laura - took first in her class at Canadian National but best prize was her little ruby boy that went on to get BoS puppy at the New England specialty.

Suzanne Druger - Canine good Citizenship - lure coursing   

Cinder’s pups.  

Lynn - told group about  the board decision to split the proceeds from our Jan. silent auction  between rescue and charitable trusts.  She asked for some good donations.

Amy made a motion to adjourn and Pat seconded.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.  

